Village of LaGrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

March 9, 2023
Mayor Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

Kent Iler of Iler Networking and Computing presented the services his company offers.  Their services include but are not limited to servers, workstations, firewalls, wireless, cloud, data protection, email, website, telephone, and cybersecurity.  A copy of Iler’s IT support proposal was provided to the mayor and council members along with a spreadsheet provided by Fiscal Officer Homer-Miller showing the monthly, first year (includes one-time installation / configuration fees), and annual costs for the various plans Iler offers and proposed.  The mayor, administrator, and fiscal officer recently met with Iler and were most comfortable with the plastic assurance service plan, which is Iler’s mid-range plan.  We can change plans if needed.  Kincannon asked about updating our website if he were unavailable to do so.  That would cost $145 per hour.  Iler also presented a proposal for computers and monitors as some of our computers need to be replaced (wastewater treatment plant and administrator).
The next topic of discussion was Mayor’s Court.  Court Clerk Kim Ruhl explained the various options that are available to us – 1) hold Mayor’s Court as normal, 2) limited access to accept payments on outstanding tickets only and access historical data, 3) limited access to historical data only, and 4) violations bureau (payment center only).  The court clerk, administrator, fiscal officer, and police chief are in favor of option 4.  It will allow us to receive revenue from tickets written in the village while not having to hold Mayor’s Court.  The mayor would not have to take continuing education classes, and we can set our own fees / costs.  Recipients of tickets from LaGrange Village police officers can pay for the tickets here.  If they chose to fight the ticket, it would get transferred to the Elyria Municipal Court.  They then would pay Elyria court’s fees / costs.  Tickets not paid or transferred within 10 days, will be transferred to the Elyria Municipal Court who will handle everything including notifying the Bureau of Motor Vehicles of non-payments and forfeitures.  Our fees / costs need to be increased.  Council and the mayor are in favor of option 4 too.  Solicitor Clark will look into if we need a motion, resolution, and/or ordinance for this.
The recent meeting with Keystone School District was mentioned and will be discussed in the executive session at this evening’s council meeting.
The park driveway was discussed.  The township is reapplying to the Lorain County Commissioners for matching American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds.  It then would be a 3-way split between the village, township, and county.

Mayor Kincannon contacted the township about extending the cemetery contract to a longer period of time.
There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:28 p.m.  
Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: ______________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

        Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer

Date: ______________________________
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